
Our Lady of the Rosary 
Catholic Church 

3710 Augusta Rd. † Greenville, SC 29605 

 

 

Church Office Phone 
(864) 422-1648 

 

Email: olr@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Website: olrgreenville.com 
 

Church Office Hours  
9:00am - 3:00pm, Monday - Thursday 

9am - 12pm, Friday 
 

Fr. Dwight Longenecker  
dlongenecker@charlestondiocese.org 

 

Fr. Richard Ballard  
rballard@charlestondiocese.org 

 

School Office Hours 
8:00 am - 3:00 pm, Monday - Friday 

School Office Phone: 864-277-5350 
 

Weekend Mass Schedule 
Saturday 5:00 pm Anticipated 
Sunday 10:30 am, 5:00 pm 

 

Call Parish Office or consult 
bulletin for Holy Day Schedule 

 

Daily Mass Schedule 
Monday       8:30 am   
Tuesday       12:00 pm  
Wednesday       6:00 pm   
Thursday          10:00 am    
Friday       10:00 am    

 

Confession 
 

 Wednesday: 4:30-5:30 pm 
in Lower Church 

       Sunday: 9:00-10:00 am 
in Upper Church 

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
in Upper Church 

 

Wednesday  12:00-5:45 pm  
First Friday  10:45 am-5:00 pm 

 

October 10, 2021                           Twenty-Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 

It might seem paradoxical to suggest that giving your money away is good for 
you, but let me explain why it is. Firstly, when you tithe you are telling your 
money who’s boss. You are getting your priorities right—and when you do that, 
soon your whole world is properly ordered. 
 

The second reason tithing is good for you is that tithing actually brings prosper-
ity. By “prosperity” I mean an abundant life—not just financial wealth. Tithing 
brings an abundant life because when you give to a worthy cause you invest in 
the best thing in life—other people. Like all good investments, this pays divi-
dends. The dividends are an improved sense of self worth, better relationships, 
and a personality that is focused on giving not getting. 
 

The third way tithing is good for you is that it also brings increased financial 
blessings. Here’s how: when I tithe, I have less money. Having less money en-
courages me to work harder, be thriftier and prioritize my spending. These life 
habits eventually increase my income. That empowers me to tithe even more 
and the cycle continues. 
 

Tithing is good for your family because they will see your example and know 
that, although you aren’t perfect, you are making an effort. Money talks, and 
tithing is a concrete example that you are willing to invest in your beliefs. 
 

As you set the right priorities for your wealth, your family will thrive in an atmos-
phere of giving not getting. You and your family members will have a giving 
attitude to one another and the world. Your family will learn thrift, hard work 
and good stewardship from your example and this will establish the best life 
principles for them to enjoy a prosperous and abundant life in the future. 
 

Tithing is not only good for you, it is good for the world. When we tithe to a 
church or charity we are contributing to the common good. The money is used 
to help the needy, the homeless, the hungry and the disadvantaged. Tithing is 
good for the world not only in the obvious way that funds are provided for wor-
thy causes, but a community that is made up of generous people is a positive, 
caring and good community to be part of. A society of givers is healthier, more 
prosperous and well adjusted than a society of entitled brats—grabbers instead 
of givers. 
 

Tithing is an important part of the spiritual life. From the beginning God himself 
is a giver. He gives generously in creation. He gives in the daily gift of life. In 
the fullness of time, he gave his only begotten Son who gave his own life to 
redeem a human race in bondage to Satan. 
 

When we tithe, we share in that same spirit of giving, and if this habit brings an 
abundant life here and now, it also leads us to the eternally abundant life in 
heaven. Tithing doesn’t save us, but it is a way to give back in gratitude for all 
we have received. Sometimes people ask how much they should tithe. The 
traditional amount is 10% of our income. However, for some folks on a tight 
budget that is unrealistic. Some professionals advise a percentage that you 
can afford, but also a percentage that pinches—a percentage that is a sacri-
fice.  
 

Everyone I know who tithes does so with a joyful heart. They have learned the 
simple lesson that “it is more blessed to give than receive.” 
 

Your pastor, 
Fr. Longenecker 



 

Pastoral Staff 
 

Fr. Dwight Longenecker, Pastor 
dlongenecker@charlestondiocese.org 

 

Fr. Richard Ballard, Parochial Vicar 
rballard@charlestondiocese.org 

 

Deacon Mike Bannio 
mbannio@charlestondiocese.org 

 

Deacon Jerry Schiffer 
jschiffer@charlestondiocese.org 

 

 

Parish Office  (864) 422-1648 

OLR School  (864) 277-5350 
 

Organist/Choirmaster 
Alan Montgomery, amontgomery@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Director of Faith Formation 
Katie Orbon, korbon@charlestondiocese.org  
 

Parish Receptionist 
Martha Mahan, mmahan@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Director of Communications 
Donna Craft, dcraft@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Headmaster 
Tommy Curtin, thomas.curtin@olrschool.net  
 

Director of Advancement & Enrollment  
Christine Barr, christine.barr@olrschool.net 
 

Director of Outreach 
Chris Loewer, cloewer@charlestondiocese.org 
 

Youth Ministry Coordinator  
David Haggard, david.haggard@olrschool.net 

 

Saturday, 10/9 
5:00 pm - Anticipated Mass 
                For Paul Bever, Jr.+ 

Sunday, 10/10 
9:00-10:00 am - Confession (Upper Church) 
10:30 am - Mass, For The People 
5:00 pm - Mass, For Paul Bever, Jr.+ 

Monday, 10/11 
Lower Church 

8:30 am - Mass, For Savi Culbertson+ 

Tuesday, 10/12 12:00 pm - Mass, For Paul Bever, Jr.+ 

 
 

Wednesday, 10/13 
 
 

12:00-5:30 pm - Eucharistic Adoration 
4:30-5:30 pm - Confession (Lower Church) 
5:45 pm - Benediction 
6:00 pm - Mass, For Sr. Corde Maria, OP+ 

Thursday, 10/14 10:00 am - Mass, For Paul Bever, Jr.+ 

Friday, 10/15 10:00am -Mass, For Mr. & Mrs. Frank Linn 

Saturday, 10/16 
5:00 pm - Anticipated Mass 
                For Ruby Clarke+ 

Sunday, 10/17 
9:00-10:00 am - Confession (Upper Church) 
10:30 am - Mass, For Katie O’Brien Vogg+ 
5:00 pm - Mass, For The People 

 

Parish Operating Financials 
 

Needed each week  $ 17,000. 
 

Week of 10/3 $ 16,592. 

, 
, Dianne Morrison, 

 

The next meeting of the St. Martha's Women's Group 
will be on Tuesday, October 12, in Guadalupe Hall at 
6:30 PM and will include a Board Game night with re-
freshments.  
 
We are also planning a trip to the SC Botanical Gardens 
in Clemson on Monday morning, Oct. 18.  All the details 
can be found in the Sign up Genius HERE. Please join 
us for fellowship and fun!  

The next meeting of the St. Vincent 
de Paul Society, OLR Conference is 
on Monday, October 11, at 6:30 pm 
in Guadalupe Hall.  
 

Members, please plan to attend. New members 
are always welcome. 

 

Please remember that the 
school and parish offices 

will be closed on  
Monday, October 11,  

in observance of  
Columbus Day.  

mailto:richardballard@olrgvl.org
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C44ABA72CA6FD0-october


 

OLR SCHOOL NEWS 
 

Oct. 11 Columbus Day - NO SCHOOL 
Oct. 21 Picture Day 

 

Spiritual Adoption 
 

WEEK 29: October 10 
 

Baby is completely formed and has 
been since 8 weeks after conception. 
All Baby is doing now is gaining 
weight and getting ready to be born. He is also 
able to distinguish between light and dark, and 
he can even follow a light source back and forth. 
Once he is born, he will keep his eyes closed for 
a good part of the day. 

Please join the Young Adult Catholic fall retreat for 

a weekend of prayer, rest, and fellowship Oct. 22-24, 

at Diakonia Retreat Center in Salem, SC. The retreat 

cost is $80 for a shared room or $145 for a private 

room. Registration closes on Oct.15. Visit charleston-

diocese.configio.com/pd/134/young-adult-fall- retreat-

2021 for more information contact Cara Lawley at 

843.670.2586 or clawley@charlestondiocese.org.  

Third Sunday Brunch 
 

OLR would like to provide a light brunch 
(coffee and donuts, etc.) following the 
10:30 am Mass on the third Sunday of each month. 
Please join us in Guadalupe Hall for a short time of 
fellowship next Sunday, Oct. 17. There will be a  
basket provided for donations to offset the cost of 
supplies. 

OLR PARISH PILGRIMAGE 2022 
 

Registration is available for Fr. Longenecker’s  
parish pilgrimage to England next Spring. The 
dates are May 31- June 11. Go HERE for more  
information and to register now while there are still 
seats available. 

 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES  

FOR GRADES 7-8 
 

In keeping with diocesan guidelines, Our Lady of 
the Rosary implements a two-year program to pre-
pare for Confirmation. The first year of the program 
consists in participation in religion classes at Our 
Lady of the Rosary School, St. Joseph’s Catholic 
School, or Sunday religious education classes for 
those in public schools.  In addition to the same  
requirements as the first year, Confirmation candi-
dates attend a series of additional classes and  
activities. 
 

Religious Education classes for 7th and 8th graders 
will begin on Sunday, October 24. The classes will 
be held each Sunday from 9:00-10:00 am in the 
OLR Upper School which is on the opposite side of 
Guadalupe Hall. These classes will be taking the 
place of the MS youth group. Go HERE for the reg-
istration form and calendar of events.  
 

CONFIRMATION PREPARATION 
 

Please see the website for information HERE for 
details about Confirmation, including the link to  
register for the "Real Love & Real Life" program 
presented by Family Honor which is a required 
component.   

 

Anyone can join us via Zoom for an RCIA  
session. Our next meeting will be 

on Wednesday, Oct. 13, at 
7:30pm, and the topic of  
discussion will be Sacred  

Scripture and Sacred Tradition. 

 
 
 
 
OLRôs FAMOUS FALL FESTIVAL AND  

TRUNK OR TREAT 
 

Saturday, October 30, 12-4pm 
 

Here’s one of the best ways you can  
support our school. 

 

Come to the festival and HAVE FUN 
watching the activities and join in  

when you can. Go HERE to see the flyer 
and pie baking contest details. 

 
All proceeds directly benefit our school. 

High School Youth Group  
 

We will be participating in the Saturday Night Life 
at Prince of Peace on October16. The event is co-
ordinated by the diocese and starts at 6:00pm and 
goes until 9:30pm. You will need to provide your 
own transportation and there is a $12. charge at  
the door. There will be no regular meeting of Youth 
Group on Sunday evening, October 17.    

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fcharlestondiocese.configio.com%2fpd%2f134%2fyoung-adult-fall-&c=E,1,IDK2WNEF2xG51wIQ7OTQOX8_iRj8c3oBUN02y9-f7s9NGsX_pa9vlvBescgsYpsCOdA6lJ0trnFSB3oPt_gZcPVx0zQolDL8nppAA9tGPA,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fcharlestondiocese.configio.com%2fpd%2f134%2fyoung-adult-fall-&c=E,1,IDK2WNEF2xG51wIQ7OTQOX8_iRj8c3oBUN02y9-f7s9NGsX_pa9vlvBescgsYpsCOdA6lJ0trnFSB3oPt_gZcPVx0zQolDL8nppAA9tGPA,,&typo=1
mailto:clawley@charlestondiocese.org
https://selectinternationaltours.com/fr-dwight-longenecker/
https://olrgreenville.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/MS-Religious-Educ-Registration-Form-and-Calendar.pdf
https://olrgreenville.com/confirmation/
https://olrgreenville.com/news-events/dont-miss-the-fall-festival-and-trunk-or-treat-event-oct-30/


 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

фǘƘ aŀǊƛŀƴ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǝŎ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 
hŎǘƻōŜǊ нн - но 

Iƛƭǘƻƴ IƻǘŜƭ ƛƴ DǊŜŜƴǾƛƭƭŜ 
 

CŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΥ .ƛǎƘƻǇ wƻōŜǊǘ DǳƎƭƛŜƭƳƻƴŜΣ  
CǊΦ 5ƻƴŀƭŘ /ŀƭƭƻǿŀȅΣ CǊΦ DƭŜƴƴ {ǳŘŀƴƻΣ /CwΣ 9ȄƻǊŎƛǎǘΣ  
aŀǧƘŜǿ [ŜƻƴŀǊŘΣ {ǊΦ .ǊƛŜƎŜ aŎYŜƴƴŀΣ CǊΦ WŜũǊŜȅ YƛǊōȅ 

  

DŜƴŜǊŀƭ ŀŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƛǎ ϷурΣ ȅƻǳǘƘ ϷрлΣ ŀƴŘ  
ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ŀ ōǳũŜǘ ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ŀ  

ōǳũŜǘ ƭǳƴŎƘ ƻƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΦ  
wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ōȅ hŎǘƻōŜǊ мнΣ ōȅ ¦{ ƳŀƛƭΦ 
wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƊŜǊ hŎǘΦ мнΣ ƛǎ ϷфрΦ 
²Ŝ ƻũŜǊ ƎƭǳǘŜƴ ŦǊŜŜ ƳŜŀƭǎΦ  

bƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊΦ 
  

CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΣ ƻǊ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊΣ  
Ǝƻ ǘƻ ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦƳŜŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜǎŎΦƴŜǘκ 

40 DAYS FOR LIFE 
 

Your Rosaries Count! 
Prayer moves mountains and 
we are storming heaven to 
defeat abortion as there are 
now resources to help moms 
keep their babies, to provide 
follow-up care after the baby 
is born, and the option of 
choosing a loving couple for 
adoption!  
 
In the Narthex, you will see 
that we are tracking all rosar-
ies said during this 40 Days 
for Life Fall Campaign.  
 
Please draw a blank blue slip 
from the blue basket each 
week. At the end of the 
week, count the rosaries you 
have said and write the num-
ber on your slip’s blank. 
Place your “count” slip in the 
designed box (in the Nar-
thex) and get a new blue slip 
for your next week’s count.  

SEVEN SISTERS  
APOSTOLATE  

is an apostolate of prayer 
started last year at OLR, is 
looking for 5 or 6 more women 
to make a weekly prayer com-
mitment for Fr. Longenecker 
and Fr. Richard. This ministry 
involves one woman praying 
one holy hour on her assigned 
or predetermined day of the 

week. This is done every 
week for a one year commit-
ment. It can be done at home 
or in any nearby Catholic 
Church, and does not need to 
be in an adoration chapel. It is 
a beautiful ministry praying for 
our parish priests especially 
during these uncertain times.  
 
If you are interested, please 
read the link HERE to answer 
specific questions regarding 
the Apostolate which is in par-
ishes all over the world, in-
cluding two other upstate par-
ishes.  

 

The Veritas Catholic Information Center is an exciting project being planned for down-
town Greenville by a group of laity from all Greenville parishes. The National Catholic 
Register ran a great article HERE, explaining the project, which was written by Kathy 
Schiffer, Catholic blogger and wife of our own Deacon Jerry Schiffer. 
 
Moving forward, there will be opportunities to support this powerful evangelization tool in 
various ways. An important step in its success will be to make all Greenville Catholics 
aware that it's happening and sign up to support this project financially and as a volunteer. 

 

************************************* 
 

ñAnd so, my prayer for you is that truth will bring prayer in our homes, and from the foot of prayer will be 
that we believe that in the poor it is Christ. And we will really believe, we will begin to love. And we will love 
naturally, we will try to do something. First in our own home, next door neighbor in the country we live, in 
the whole world.ò  
         Mother Teresa - Nobel Acceptance Speech 
 
We take a lot of first steps at Mother Teresa House. We often work with a 95%-99% failure rate, and that 
is a great success rate for what we do. People have to want to make real changes and most people don’t 
do that until they are uncomfortable enough to do so. Look at the real changes you made in your life and 
most, if not all, were predicated on you being uncomfortable with an aspect of your life. We, at MTH, need 
to continue to offer that assistance to take a first step, and a second one, and continue on in the face of the 
reality of failures. Love doesn’t count the cost or it is not true love. Continue to pray for us and for those we 
serve that many more will be ready for their change. 

 
Chris Loewer, Director of Outreach 

cloewer@charlestondiocese.org 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.meconferencesc.net%2f&c=E,1,PssLUhJr-aOkaqmVwZfuQsFO25CbPaZLq_kJTb6iJNllYeUm3pa3HHUtgedBJK1r0fKraOLPtbFgzg3zqkGa9uPUPwmTbKjaLtMvYKzC&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fsevensistersapostolate.org%2f&c=E,1,jhwkPznXzau-CtX7Ep7fLIDiVpGjNll8Nm4oFQwXR-vfTykdRQalFIwxbWaBVXJJFssBLggvRDX_SNVHjpSNw_CaePNdHgKslfc_95LYqeFmA9k,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.ncregister.com%2fblog%2flay-catholics-launch-new-veritas-catholic-information-center-to-spread-the-faith-in-south-carolina&c=E,1,xu2lZ8fK8LwuidXQkkQvc4htys99o4aKA4KGk56xEVwnZ-CepO7G7sPP9E8-u3u_7SqbkNWDOx
mailto:cloewer@charlestondiocese.org

